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Friends of Hazlemere C of E School OGM 
22nd April 2021 (via RingCentral) 

 
The meeting commenced at 19:30 with Karen Adams in Chair, Hana Beever in Vice-Chair, Marney Hallett as 
Treasurer and Holly Jephson (Secretary) taking the minutes. 
 
Present: Mrs Donczyk, Katie Simon, Eleanor Tiangga, Becky Wotherspoon (Marketing). 
Apologies: Mrs Bhabra, Karen Bruton, Beena Ellis, Amelia Gledhill, Sarah Howse, Helen Sarner-Taylor, Rebecca 
Simmons. 
 
 

1. Apologies for Absence 
• Apologies were received and noted 

 

2. Approval of Minutes (Meeting 10th December 2020) 
• Minutes were approved 

All 

3. Finance Summary 
• Balance £19,609 
• Committed spend £9,534 

- School Roof (£7,000) 
- Key subject support (£1,856/ £3,000) 
- £100 golden time/ book money per class (£678/ £800) 

• Available funds £10,075 
• Spring Term Fundraising 

- Bags2School £105 
- Balloon Race £285 
- Ink Cartridges £40.10 
- Hot Dogs March £153 
- Mufti Day TBC 

• Spring Term Support 
- Colouring Competition £40 
- World Book Day Competition £70 
- Easter Bonnets £49  

- £163 for hats from 2019/2020 budget 
- Easter Chocolates £76 

Marney 
Hallett 

4. Administration Updates 
• We are delighted to launch the Friends new website. With a second-hand uniform 

store, events section and news, you can find out everything the Friends are up to 
in one place. 

• This site has been produced at no cost to the Friends, apart from the annual 
website hosting fees. See it for yourself at: 
www.thefriendsofhazlemerecofe.co.uk 

• Reach out to local businesses/ parents to see if they would like advertising space 
on the site, with the hope we cover the site hosting fees. Sarah Howse has a list of 
previous businesses who have advertised and Hana Beever a list of businesses 
who donated to the raffle. 

Becky 
Wotherspoon 

5. First Aid 
• The school have arranged a first aid course and have alternative funding. 
• If required, the Friends would still be prepared to provide/ contribute towards 

funding. 

Mrs Donczyk 

6. Mental Health & Resilience 
• No updates this meeting but to remain on the agenda as this is an important topic, 

especially in the current climate. 
• During the last meeting the subject of Mental Health Resilience was raised as part 

of the First Aid training. 

Mrs Donczyk/ 
Marney 
Hallett 
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• Marney Hallett has researched resilience courses for parents and teachers and will 
liaise with Mrs Donczyk. 

• The Friends, in principle, would be prepared to top-up funding for courses should 
it be required. 

7. Current Projects 
• Predictions (Becky Wotherspoon) 

- Ongoing 
• Easter Reading Challenge 

- The Friends to pay for the bookmarks which were given to all children who 
completed the challenge. All children in the school were given the opportunity 
to participate. 

• Virtual Family Quiz (Becky Wotherspoon) 15th May 2021 6:30pm 
- Join us from the comfort of your own home for our very first online family quiz. 
- The quiz will last an hour and there will be questions suitable for all ages. 
- Tickets cost £5 per household, to book visit: 

https://www.thefriendsofhazlemerecofe.co.uk/events 
• Second hand Uniform (Katie Simon) 

- We have a huge range of good quality school uniform items for sale via our 
website.  
https://www.thefriendsofhazlemerecofe.co.uk/shop 

- Katie Simon has kindly volunteered to take ownership of this. 
• Tea Towels (Mrs Donczyk) 

- Minimum order 25 so we can do per class (EYFS as one class). 
- Mrs Donczyk has agreed to coordinate within the school. 

• Raised Flowerbeds 
- We are looking for some green fingered volunteers to help us empty and dig 

over some raise flowerbeds. 
- Once ready, the beds will be used by the children to plant up as part of their 

gardening club. 
- We will be digging in the afternoon of Sunday 9th May 2021. 
- If you can help please email friendsofhazlemere@gmail.com 
- Ask local machine hire to lend a rotavator 
- Donations for topsoil, Asda? 

• Ink Cartridge Recycling 
- We are excited to have a new printer cartridge recycling scheme running at 

the school, not only will we receive money for old cartridges and the odd 
gardening treat, but we will be confident that old cartridges will be recycled in 
the right way. 

• Panto 
- 150 panto tickets have been reserved for 14th December 2021, 5;30pm 

performance. 
- £16.50 per ticket including ice cream, tickets to be booked via the Friends 

website. 
• Sponsored Walk/ Run 

- Mrs Bhabra happy for it to be run at school. 
- The Friends to create sponsorship form. 
- Theme TBC. 

• Krispie Kreme Sale 
- Mrs Bhabra happy for this to go ahead with pre-bookings. Order multiples of 2. 
- Last day of half-term. 

Karen Adams 

8. Ideas for Fundraising  
Later 2021 (for discussion future meetings) 
• Cooking Evening 

- Series of children’s cookery classes, Amelia Gledhill to lead, Cookbook? 
- Adult Christmas cook along, Hana Beever has chef contact 

All 
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• One Can Trust 
- Is it possible to get a bin a school? 

• Film screening after school in classroom 
- Suggested by Eleanor Tiangga 
- Consult with Marie-Claire Benson about films 

• Camping in School 
- Suggested by Hana Beever 
- Has been done before so is a possibility 

• Skills Auction 
- Suggested by Drew O’Rourke 

• OktoberFest 
- Steins to take home as part of the ticket cost. 
- To be advertised before school breaks up for summer. 
- Helen Sarner-Taylor maybe able to organise live music and has volunteered to 

lead. 
- Helen Sarner-Taylor also suggested Bluegrass & 50s Rock & Roll nights, has 

contacts for bands. 
9. AOB 

• Online Painting Session (Hana Beever) 
- Pay artist a fixed fee for the session then we charge per participant. 
- Provide pack per participant (canvas, paints, pallet, brushes) 
- We suggest a theme but actual picture will be a surprise at the end. 
- End of May/ beginning of June 
- Hana Beever to lead 

• Online Dream Catcher Craft Session (Hana Beever) 
- £7 per pack 
- Hana Beever to research  

• Changing Room Mural 
- Mrs Donczyk would like to create a mural for the back of the swimming pool 

changing rooms as it is looking very tired and worn.  
- Friends have offered to help with the cost of the supplies needed and to help 

with donations, Hana Beever said Wickes will donate to such projects. 
• Summer Fayre/ Harvest Festival 

- Mrs Bhabra would like to think about having something in September as an 
alternative to the Summer Fayre, maybe a harvest festival to give thanks and 
welcome the children back to school. 

- Make the event a celebration of the school and school community 
- Current year 3 could potentially do their Maypole dance at harvest festival. 

• Outdoor Worship Area 
- Mrs Bhabra has proposed the idea of an outdoor worship area that could 

double as an outdoor learning space down by the apple trees. 
- Throne and a circle of logs and a cross. Potential to add to over time. 
- Just in the idea phase, suggestions and contacts welcome. 

• End of year disco 
- Ask if this is an option nearer the time.  

 

Meeting closed 21:00  
 

***Next Meeting 7:30pm Thursday 10th June 2021 via RingCentral/Zoom*** 


